
November 
 

Public Works Committee - November 2 

Chairperson Danny Wallace, Jeff Morris, Johnetta Yarbrough 
 

General Welfare/Public Relations Committee - November 9 

Chairperson Jeff Morris, CH Sullivan, John Edwards 
 

Finance and Administration Committee - November 16 

Chairperson CH Sullivan, All Board Members 
 

Public Safety Committee - November 23 

Chairperson Johnetta Yarbrough, Chris Richardson, CH Sullivan 

District 1  

Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough 

1122jwyatt@gmail.com 
 

Alderman John Edwards  

aldermanedwards@gmail.com 
 

District 2  

Alderman Jeff Morris   

aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   
 

Alderman Chris Richardson  

aldermanchrisrichardson@gmail.com 
 

District 3  

Alderman C.H. Sullivan 

aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  
 

Alderman Danny Wallace  

aldermanwallace@gmail.com 

Mayor Justin Hanson 

EMAIL 

YOUR 

ALDERMAN 

Committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference 

Room at Covington City Hall. All Board of Mayor and Aldermen  

meetings are held on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each 

month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on the 2nd floor at Covington 

City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and 

agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com.   

 

City Board meetings are also live-streamed  

on our Website and Facebook page. 

Committee Meetings 

CITY of  
COVINGTON  

 

200 W. Washington 

Covington, TN  38019 

901-476-9613 
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Public Works Committee Meeting - 11/2/21 

Present: Chairman Danny Wallace, Mayor Justin Hanson, Aldermen CH 

Sullivan, Johnetta Yarbrough, Chris Richardson, Danny Wallace, Jeff Mor-

ris.  Recorder Treasurer Tina Dunn, Directors David Gray, Lessie Fisher, 

Eboni Eaton,  

All Committee meetings are live-streamed and recorded.  

You can access the full meetings on our  

Website and Facebook page. 

Public Works Director Gray gave an update on the street paving job. Union City Paving has complet-
ed the original contract and change order #1. Change Order #2 is still open.  A2H recommends hav-
ing Union City Paving complete change order #2 and continue the paving in the spring. Director 
Gray recommended to pay the remaining balance on the original contract and change order #1. Al-
so, he recommended to proceed with change order #2 at the contract price with the paving of  Best, 
Hall, and Hatchie Streets in the spring. Discussion began on the Republic contract for sanitation. Re-
public has proposed to keep next year’s rate the same as the current rate on the residential service. 
After next year, the rate would increase by 3%. Director Gray recommended to table the discussion 
until the Public Works Meeting in February, 2022. The installation of the automated meter infrastruc-
ture will be completed by December, 2021. The following employees will be taking certification tests 
during the month of November; Joe Bloechl (Wastewater Grade 3), Rodney Reed (Wastewater 
Grade 3), Corey Pinner (Water Grade 3), and Chris Taylor (Water Grade 3). The natural gas leak 
annual survey has been completed. The site survey for the LED Lighting project has been complet-
ed. Further discussion will be at the Finance & Administration Committee Meeting in January, 2022.  
 
Motion was made by Mayor Hanson and seconded by Alderman Morris to approve the recommen-
dation by Director Gray to pay balance to Union City Paving for the original paving contract and 
change order #1. Also, he recommended to proceed with Change Order #2 with the paving to begin 
in the spring. 
Motion passed. 
 
Motion was made by Alderman Morris and seconded by Alderwoman Yarbrough to accept the report 
from Public Works Director David Gray. 
Motion passed 
 
Building Official Lessie Fisher reported the Planning Commission began discussion on municipal 
and regional subdivision regulations. There has been work on the compress property and discussion 
is ongoing with the property owner. 
 
Motion was made by Alderman Morris and seconded by Mayor Hanson to accept the report from 
Building Official Lessie Fisher. 
Moton passed. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:47 p.m. 
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COVINGTON CIVIC CENTER 
 

Stay up to date on upcoming events  

at the Civic Center!   
 

Visit our Facebook Page 

or 

Visit our Website! 

Mayor Hanson joined Covington Codes Department Director 

Lessie Fisher at the West Tennessee Home Builders Association 

Housing Summit Thursday morning! With the Ford Motor  

Company Blue Oval City announcement at the forefront of our 

thought, we must all start now planning and preparing for  

residential, retail business, and industrial growth! Collaboration 

on best practices is always important. 

Join us in congratulating Covington Fire 

Department Firefighters Kyle Ginn and 

Taylor Moore in obtaining their Hazard-

ous Materials Awareness certification 

through the Tennessee Commission on 

Firefighting. Way to go gentlemen!  

We are so proud of your continued  

accomplishments! 
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Do you have an announcement 

you would like to include in our 

weekly newsletter?  Click HERE to 

email your information to Rebec-

ca Ray! 

WELCOME 

NEW BUSINESSES! 

We send our congratulations to both Hamilton Health & Wellness and  
The Creative Peacock on your grand opening and ribbon cutting with the  
Covington - Tipton County Chamber of Commerce!! Thanks so much for  

choosing Covington as your business home! Both businesses are located on  
or very near court square! 
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Covington High School student San'Darius Coleman headed to 
state cross-country meet Friday in Hendersonville, TN.   

We are proud of you!! Go Chargers! 

On Friday we celebrated the 25th anniversary of the  
Dyersburg State-Jimmy Naifeh Center! With over 118,000 
square feet of educational facilities, Dyersburg State  
Community College has long had an impact on our future! 
Named for Tennessee Speaker Emeritus of the House, J 
immy Naifeh, the campus will for years to come continue 
to serve as a buckle on the belt that brings us all together 
to educate our children and get them ready for the  
workforce!  Congratulations Dr. Karen Bowyer and DSCC!  
Thanks for your investment in Covington / Tipton County. 

Mayor Hanson had a great visit this week with  

Tipton County Schools Supervisor Marcus Heaston 

about the “Endless Possibilities” for Covington and 

Tipton County students, especially in light of the 

recent Ford Motor Company Blue Oval City  

announcement at the Memphis Regional 

MegaSite! I’m so proud Shawn is back home! 
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https://www.drugfreetipton.org/


7:30 am - 9:00 am 

Brunch Time Café 

DSCC Jimmy Naifeh Ctr. 

Covington, TN 

Tuesday, November 16th 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf94g3jyvrO1oujnktzmFubCxFK7ufHw8_oiRwIRzjV_jciMA/viewform
golucygo.org
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http://www.tiptoncountymuseum.org/

